Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

June 21, 2012  
Paradise Bay
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1830 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  William Strubbe  John Howell  Ed Koziol  Shaun Buehner  Dave Lemponen  Everett Henry  Bob Wilhelm  Jim Dewey  Tom French  Bill Seckler  Jerry Hoback  Lawrence Morse  Mike Fitchet  Tom Steele  William Wilms  Aaron Lenart  Doug Starkey  Fred Klingman  Chuck Riley  Ron Valitsky 

Minutes from the May 17th meeting were approved as amended.

Treasurer’s Report:
Chief Strubbe reported only one department paid nothing for this year. The report was approved as presented.

Correspondence:

Hambden FD has a new Fire Chief.

Old Business:

Narrowbanding is moving forward as planned. July 15th is the date for our County.

Hazmat – A Tech class will be held in the near future and several people have expressed interest in the program.

EVO Train the Trainer class – Montville – June 23rd & 24th 2012
Resource Leader Course – KSU Trumbull – May 29th thru June 1st 2013
NEOMMRS Annual Conference was a good program with more than 100 in attendance. It was noted that not many from Ashtabula County attended.

New Business:
Maxwell Class – October 13, 14, 27 & 28 at Rome FD

Fire Officer 1 Class will start in January 2013 (6 weeks long)

LEPC Drill went very well. Knowledge Center training is ongoing and comments are very positive.

Knowledge Center system will be a good tool for our county.

Committees:
EMS: West Nile Virus has been detected in Franklin County more than 1 month early. A CDC hand out was made available for the body.
Training / Education: A Tech reports that an Instructor class will start next week. EMT class will increase its hours to 180 next Fall. Fire 120 class will start July 16th. A 36 hour class is being considered.
HazMat: Chief Starkey discussed with the body his need to replace nearly ½ of his SCBA tanks. Several departments are willing to loan him tanks.
Fire Safety Trailer: It’s out and about with no problems to report. You can check on it via our website.
Water Rescue: Training was held at Redbrook.
Golf Outing: Work has begun on the outing. Tee off is at 2 pm and Eat @ 630.
Good of the Order:
Chief Starkey commended and thanked Chief Koziol for his involvement outside of our county at the regional and state levels.
Meeting was adjourned at 1915
Next meeting will be in Harpersfield and Chief Dean will be the guest speaker.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
